
  
SAFETY ALERT 05/23 – TIE DOWN STRAPS 

 
What happened? 

 

A brand new webbing strap snapped when being used to tie down a boat on a trailer. 
 

Why did it happen? 

 

The strap was of sub-standard quality and had been purchased from an unknown manufacturer with 
questionable provenance. 
 

What action was taken? 

 

The straps have been removed from service and replaced with ones of known quality.  

 
What can others learn from this? 

 

The straps in question had been bought via eBay. Examination of the seller’s description (below) 

shows that the straps are unbranded and have no named manufacturer.  There is no reference to 

any standard against which they are compliant. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

There is a British Standard BS EN12195-2:2001 (Load restraint assemblies on road vehicles.  Safety – 

web lashing made from man-made fibres) and when purchasing straps use a reputable 

dealer/manufacturer and one that can provide assurance that their straps are compliant with this 

standard.  Such straps will normally have a label woven into the strap to this effect.  An example is 

provided below: 

 

 

 


